
 

 

 

 

January 7, 2025 

 

Addendum #2 

 
RFP for Walk-Thru Metal Detectors for Pratt & Whitney Stadium at Rentschler Field 

 

This addendum dated January 7, 2025 forms a part of the Contract Documents and 
modifies the original RFP.  Please include this addendum in your RFP submission. 

 

1. Based on the location drawing and the battery requirement, can we assume 
these units will be placed into position at the beginning of each event and not 
permanently installed?   If yes, how will the units be transported to each 
location?  Will you require wheels on the units or some other type of 
transportation system? 

 
The units will be brought out for each event and brought back in after the event. We 
do not require wheels but would it be preferrable. If they do not have wheels, a 
carrying case to bring them out for each event would be preferrable.  

 
2. Please define a quantity of units that  meets the coverage as intended. 

 
The quantity of units should be enough to enter 40,000 people in a 1.5-hour window. 
 

3. Please confirm if all of the units will be purchased at once or will it be a phased 
purchase. 
 
We will purchase all the units at once. 
 

4. Will all personnel who will be operating the units be available for dedicated 
training prior to the first deployment?     
 
Approximately 20-30 people from OVG and CSC, the Stadium’s security 
subcontractor, will be available for training on the units. It is our expectation that 
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these OVG staff and CSC supervisors will then train remaining staff.  It would be 
beneficial  if the selected bidder was able to offer some on-site assistance for the 
first few games as staff are getting accustomed to the new units. 
 
 

5. Please provide a list of all stakeholder organizations who will be working 
security during events.  It would be helpful to know how many OVG staff versus 
other entities will be involved on event day.   
 
OVG's in-house security will be involved, along with CSC, our security 
subcontractor. 

 

6. Would it be possible to extend the RFP deadline beyond Friday, January 10th? 
 
Unfortunately, we are unable to provide an extension.  We are anxious to get these 
units in place in order to accommodate events in late spring and we are concerned 
about the potential for long lead times. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


